
Pastor's Corner 
 
Welcome Fr. Celestine Tyowua - I’d like 
to introduce Fr. Celestine to you.  As the 
Archbishop has assigned me to be the 
Administrator of Holy Name Church, 
effective July 1, 2020, he has also sent 
another priest to assist me:  Fr. Celestine.  
Although he will be in residence at Holy 
Name, but his assignment, like me, will be 
to both parishes, St. Anne and Holy Name, effective also 
July 1.  Below is a little autobiography of Fr. Celestine: 
“I love to be of service to God and His People. I grew up 
in a very devout Catholic family that shaped my faith right 
from childhood which led me to discover my calling to the 
priesthood at the age of five. I went through Catechism 
classes for all the sacraments I received before going to 
the Junior Seminary and then the Major seminary in 
Nigeria. I was ordained on 1st August 2009 worked in 
several parishes in Nigeria as Parochial vicar and as 
Pastor, and then St Brendan here in San Francisco. I am 
happy to be a part of this wonderful Parish as the 
Assistant to Fr. Daniel Nascimento.  I am available for 
the wonderful parishioners of Holy Name and St. Anne 
anytime you need me to be there for you, together we shall 
grow in the spirit of God as we journey towards heaven.”  
Welcome Fr. Celestine to both parishes of the Sunset!!! 
 
Why SF Health Department is slow in reopening 
Churches? - Although many of us would like to return to 
some normalcy, Dr. Tomas Aragon, a Health Officer for 
SF, made a compelling presentation to the Interfaith 
Community on June 18, 2020.  We’re all seeing what 
happens when communities open up too quickly:  the rate 
of infection increases.  Dr. Aragon explains that they 
watch 2 numbers to guide their decision in when to 
reopen:  (1) the rate of reproduction number and (2) the 
number of infections within the community.  If the 
reproduction number is high (e.g. - 1 sick person on 
average infects 5 people) the infection within a 
community can grow quickly.  They’re trying to keep the 
reproduction number on average to 1 or below.  
Obviously, a negative number is better.  Also, if fewer 
people are infected in a community, then we can do 
“riskier” activities like eating in restaurants.  They divided 
the phase II reopening into 3 parts, A,B and C, giving 
time to see how each reopening is affecting the number of 
infections within a community.  As some of you might be 
seeing in the news, the rate of infection is growing so 
businesses that were scheduled to be reopened on June 29,  
phase II C, are now on hold.  Because of that, the Parish 
Council and I thought we would be more cautious and not 
hold indoor masses for now, although the Archbishop 
does allow up to 12 people indoors.  Dr. Aragon lifted 
the limit of people attending an outdoor mass so you’re 
welcome to join us for the weekend liturgies outdoors 
(dress warmly):  
 Where:    1390-14th Avenue. 
 When:    Sat, 5pm (vigil) & Sun, 9am 
      - Fr. Dan 

 

June 28  July 4, 2020 
                    
Sunday, June 28    Presider 
  9:00      Rosenda Tamase (D)  Fr. Tieng, LRMS 
  10:00        Parishioners of Saint Anne Bishop Walsh 
  12:00 **   Joseph Yan (D)  Fr. Zhai, SVD 
 
Monday, June 29 
  8:45 *       Frederick Sennett (D)  Fr. Tieng, LRMS 
 
Tuesday, June 30 
  8:45 *      Thanksgiving, Carlos  Fr. Nascimento 
 
Wednesday, July 1 
  8:45 *      Thanksgiving, Sow, Sisters 
                  And Brothers of Steve  -Fr. Tieng, LRMS 
 
Thursday, July 2 
  8:45 *      Thanksgiving, Nieces & Nephews  Fr. Zhai, SVD 
 
Friday, July 3 
  8:45 *      John and Marian Fox (D) Fr. Tieng, LRMS 
 
Saturday, July 4 
  8:45 *     Confraternity of St. Anne Bishop Walsh/ 
  5pm *     For Our Nation                             Fr. Nascimento 
 
* - Watch mass at:  https://www.facebook.com/StAnneSF/ 
** - Watch Chinese mass at: https://www.facebook.com/CCinSF/ 
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“If we have died with Christ,  
we shall also live with Him” (Romans 6:8)  
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Masses at St. Anne  
Livestream & OPEN Outdoor Mass 

(updated June 26, 2020) 

San Francisco Health Officer, Dr. Tomas Aragon, now allows for outdoor 

masses without limit as long as masks are used and a 6ft separation is 

observed .  So:  

 

St. Anne will have the following outdoor masses. 

When: Saturday 5pm Vigil & Sunday at 9am  

Where: 1390 - 14th Avenue, in front of priests’ garage 

Note:   

We will have some chairs separated 6 feet apart 

You may bring your own chairs and households may sit together. 

Everyone is still required to wear their masks 

If you can, please fill out a consent form before arriving 

 

Livestream Masses will continue.  Below is our schedule: 

Mondays - Saturdays:  8:45am 

Sundays:  5pm (Sat vigil), 10am & 12pm (Chinese) 

 

English Masses:  https://www.facebook.com/StAnneSF/ 

Chinese Mass:    https://www.facebook.com/CCinSF/ 

Open Outdoor Mass 
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Informed Consent for In-Person Attendance at Mass  

During COVID-19 Public Health Crisis 

 

 

St. Anne parish intends as best it can to follow all mandated Archdiocesan safety protocols and 

county regulations for public worship services.  However, the county medical officer has advised 

us that public gatherings may nevertheless present an increased possibility of contagion even if 

safety precautions are taken, and therefore he has asked us to inform you that your participation 

may increase the risk for yourself and your family. 

 

In particular, if you are over the age of 50 or have a chronic or underlying medical 

condition, a gathering increases your risk of contracting the virus or if you do contract 

the virus it may have a greater chance of creating serious illness that could even result in 

death.  If you fall into this high-risk category and/or if you feel sick, are displaying COVID-

19 symptoms (especially fever, cough or difficulty breathing) or if any of these symptoms 

are being experienced by someone in your household, you should stay home.  The 

church cannot guarantee that there is no risk of infection for attendees. 

 

Your signature below indicates that you understand these risks and agree to abide by all safety 

protocols and to follow all other instructions that may be given, and that you acknowledge the 

risks involved.  This information will be kept confidential to the extent the law allows, and is 

protected from law enforcement and immigration authorities.  Should you desire to share the 

mass time and date, it will help with contract tracing should the need arise. 

 

 

Personal Information 

 

 

Optional:   Date & Time of Mass attending:    __________________________________ 

 

Name:  __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:  ________________________________________________________________ 

  and/or 

E-mail address: ___________________________________________________________ 

 

Names of Family Members Attending:  _________________________________________ 

 

Signature:  __________________________________       Date:  _______________ 


